CAS

Dear collegue

As you are well aware the NHS is in a bit of a financial crisis to say the least! One of the proposed methods to cut cost is some form of referral management/clinical assessment system (CAS).

A CAS involves someone reading a GP referral and then deciding whether or not an outpatient encounter is necessary, i.e. whether another agency can deal with the problem or just to feedback advice directly to the GP; thus adding another tier (which is paid for) in the referral process with a view to saving money by preventing an OPD appt.

If an OPD appointment is necessary then the referral is passed in to the choose and book team who then offer the patient a choice of hospitals and the appointment is made. The referral is the forwarded on to the relevant consultant who then has to read it and accept it before he sees the patient.

Long winded with needless duplication perhaps?

We as GP’s feel this is an unnecessary step, although we do agree that referrals and indeed follow ups could be improved, but, this should be in direct liaisons with the consultants we know and refer to, rather than via an extra body.

Our proposal would be to run OPD’s in liason with yourselves to provide a more efficient and effective service. 

Budgets are tight and money has to be saved – we as clinicians should be making the changes as a group rather than ideas from beurocrats – although to be fair they are under intense pressure to make changes.

Our given target is to reduce new referrals and FU’s by 10%. We would value your input in planning such changes, so have arranged a meeting with the Dacorum GP’s to consult with as many of you as possible on September….. Please feel free to forward your thoughts to us before then. 
I enclose a copy of an outline plan (the one we did earlier).

